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Thank you for your submission of the proposal titled Dual-degree BSPH and MPH___.
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Community Health Education Theory and Practice (4
undergraduate credits).

● The MPH course, 5100 Environmental & Occupational Health (3
graduate credits) is substituted for PUBH 2530, Basic
Environmental Health (4 undergraduate credits).

Also, the MPH course, PUBH 5XXX Community Assessment, Planning &
Evaluation (3 graduate credits) is substituted in place of one of the PUBH
Cognate electives (4 undergraduate credits).

We appreciate this feedback about credit loads per semester and note that
the proposed plan for years 4 and 5 of the accelerated dual degree does not
require course or credit loads that are significantly different or higher than our
current stand-alone MPH. For example, students enrolled in the MPH
program would normally take four, three credit graduate classes per semester
to graduate in two years; only fall semester of our proposed year four requires
one additional class to keep the students on the accelerated schedule. The
other semesters in years 4 and 5 more closely resemble the course/credit
load of the stand-alone MPH degree.

6. A comment that is general to both
degrees is to wonder if a foreign
language component has ever
been considered. Many jobs listed
in this field require familiarity with
another language.

A foreign language component is not required for CEPH program
accreditation or for Certified Health Education Specialist (CHES) certification.
Our students in the bachelors program and in the dual degree could use their
“At Some Distance” or program cognate elective credits to pursue a second
language. Faculty would encourage this during precepting.


